3/21/2019 City of Portland Mail - Fwd: Alan,

Portlan

fes. Google's good here Helen Donaldson <hcd@portlandmaine.gov>

Maine

Fwd: Alan,

5 messages

Tuck O'Brien <sgo@portlandmaine.gov> Wed, Sep 26, 2018 at 2:04 PM

To: "Donaldson, Helen" <hcd@portlandmaine.gov>

—————————— Forwarded message ---------

From: Alan Auto <volvo@maine.rr.com>
Date: Wed, Sep 26, 2018 at 1:58 PM
Subject: Re: Alan,

To: Tuck O'Brien <sgo@portlandmaine.gov>
Cc: <djones@jbgh.com>

Hi Tuck,

I am hoping that there will be NO impact/changes to the 3 current entrances to my property from D St. . If there are it
will impose a financial hardship on my business so please forward plans to me and David Jones . David is at
DJones@JBGH.com. If your office plans any changes to existing access to my property please schedule a meeting with
me and David so we may initiate a discussion of the legal/financial ramifications of your suggestions so that | can start
the process of defending my business status quo which currently works well for me.

On a related subject elimination of 13 parking spaces on St John St will have a considerable negative impact on my

business and rental properties there. The City code 14-282 (Me Med Overlay Zone) pledges to "alleviate parking pressure

on surrounding neighborhoods". Before | am able to take anything you, as a representative of the organization which put
this code together ostensibly to help BOTH Me Med and the neighborhood which is being impacted by their (to the
neighbors) unwelcome presence here, seriously, please tell me (us neighbors ), how it is the City of Portland proposes

to accomplish this when it is currently going in just the opposite direstion. This is in spite of ALL the property owners
being impacted by this decision having attended all meetings on the subject, writing letters to the newspaper and other
complaining which has been totally imgored by the City and Me Med. If it is the intention of your office to continue going in
an adversarial direction to the interests of my business(s) here by restricting current access to my property on D St. |
would need to meet you only in company of council.

I look forward to hearing some positive news from you albeit "t'aint likely".
Alan Prosser

cc David: Your thoughts please?
ap

----- Original Message -----

From: Tuck O'Brien

To: volvo@maine.rr.com

Sent: Wednesday, September 26, 2018 11:20 AM
Subject: Alan,

| wanted to follow up on the discussion of curbing and re-alignment of D Street approved as part of the MMC employee
garage project. | was wondering if we could seta time to get together on site and discuss options?

Thanks,

Tuck

Tuck O'Brien

City Planning Director

Department of Planning and Urban Development
Office: (207) 874-8724

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ik=f75a4d2e64 &view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1612694271201861136&dsqt=1&simpl=msg-f%3A16126...
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Notice: Under Maine law, documents - including e-mails - in the possession of public officials or city employees about
government business may be classified as public records. There are very few exceptions. As a result, please be
advised that what is written in an e-mail could be released to the public and/or the media if requested.
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Tuck O'Brien

City Planning Director

Department of Planning and Urban Development
Office: (207) 874-8724

Cell: (207) 553-0255

Tuck O'Brien <sgo@portlandmaine.gov> Tue, Oct 2, 2018 at 10:06 AM
To: "Donaldson, Helen" <hcd@portlandmaine.gov>

—————————— Forwarded message ---------

From: Alan Auto <volvo@maine.rr.com>
Date: Mon, Oct 1, 2018 at 2:40 PM

Subject: Re: Alan,

To: Tuck O'Brien <sgo@portlandmaine.gov>
Cc: <djones@jbgh.com>

Tuck,
Thanks so much. | look forward to hearing back from you.

BTW , we few abutters are really the only parties directly impacted by this project. | think the project was initiated for this
neighborhood only about a year ago when the overlay zoning was created. It was attempted to be located elsewhere
earlier but the neighbors were able to nix it. There has been next to no opportunity to actually offer input to this process (|
recieved notice of one Me Med public meeting and the planning board (3 minutes per individual) public comment meeting
after which construction began immediately. I/we are dependent upon the reasonableness of any public process to assure
us it this project will not have a negative impact on us. When | see language in the overlay zone doc which says that
parking pressure on surrounding neighborhoods will be alleviated | feel | have no need to intervene. When | see that the
plan threatens to do the opposite of what is intended by the plan's language ,REMOVE nearly all of my existing parking, |
am going to react. Now | am hearing that the "plan" may threaten to change existing access to my property. We are not
staring off on a very good foot here are we? Well you signed up for this; so | hope you can make me happy.

Thanks for staying in touch even if | am touchy on this sensitive subject.

Alan

----- Original Message -----
From: Tuck O'Brien

To: Alan Auto
Sent: Monday, October 01, 2018 12:44 PM
Subject: Re: Alan,

Of course, Alan. All | am trying to do is explain what the plan is going forward and get some input. | realize you are
upset with the outcome of the process but the planning for the garage location took over two years, involved dozens of
interested parties and sign off from the full city council and planning board.

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ik=f75a4d2e64 &view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1612694271201861136&dsqt=1&simpl=msg-f%3A16126... 2/8
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| am doing my best to attempt to find a way to accomodate your desires which to this point seem to be move the
garage, leave all your existing curb cuts and all the on street parking. | am not able deliver those items but would like to
try and make sure the changes to D Street are done in the least disruptive way possible.

| will put together an email of what the plan is for your review and comment by Wednesday. | am also able to come out
to your site so you can explain how all of the curb cuts are necessary.

| will be in touch.

Tuck

On Mon, Oct 1, 2018 at 12:23 PM Alan Auto <volvo@maine.rr.com> wrote:
Tuck,
Hi. Are you intending a reply or should | proceed assuming none? Let's set a reply expectation date of by this Wed.

Thanks in advance

Alan @ Alan Auto

----- Original Message -----

From: Tuck O'Brien

To: volvo@maine.rr.com

Sent: Wednesday, September 26, 2018 11:20 AM
Subject: Alan,

| wanted to follow up on the discussion of curbing and re-alignment of D Street approved as part of the MMC
employee garage project. | was wondering if we could seta time to get together on site and discuss options?

Thanks,

Tuck

Tuck O'Brien

City Planning Director

Department of Planning and Urban Development
Office: (207) 874-8724

Cell: (207) 553-0255

Notice: Under Maine law, documents - including e-mails - in the possession of public officials or city employees
about government business may be classified as public records. There are very few exceptions. As a result, please
be advised that what is written in an e-mail could be released to the public and/or the media if requested.

Virus-free. www.avg.com

Tuck O'Brien

City Planning Director

Department of Planning and Urban Development
Office: (207) 874-8724

Cell: (207) 553-0255

Notice: Under Maine law, documents - including e-mails - in the possession of public officials or city employees about
government business may be classified as public records. There are very few exceptions. As a result, please be
advised that what is written in an e-mail could be released to the public and/or the media if requested.
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Tuck O'Brien

City Planning Director

Department of Planning and Urban Development
Office: (207) 874-8724

Cell: (207) 553-0255

Tuck O'Brien <sgo@portlandmaine.gov> Thu, Oct 4, 2018 at 9:31 AM

To: "Donaldson, Helen" <hcd@portlandmaine.gov>

Can you send this to Alan this am?
On Thu, Oct 4, 2018 at 8:21 AM Alan Auto <volvo@maine.rr.com> wrote:
Tuck,

The plan?

Alan

----- Original Message -----
From: Tuck O'Brien

To: Alan Auto

Sent: Monday, October 01, 2018 12:44 PM
Subject: Re: Alan,

Of course, Alan. All | am trying to do is explain what the plan is going forward and get some input. | realize you are
upset with the outcome of the process but the planning for the garage location took over two years, involved dozens
of interested parties and sign off from the full city council and planning board.

| am doing my best to attempt to find a way to accomodate your desires which to this point seem to be move the
garage, leave all your existing curb cuts and all the on street parking. | am not able deliver those items but would like
to try and make sure the changes to D Street are done in the least disruptive way possible.

| will put together an email of what the plan is for your review and comment by Wednesday. | am also able to come
out to your site so you can explain how all of the curb cuts are necessary.

| will be in touch.

Tuck

On Mon, Oct 1, 2018 at 12:23 PM Alan Auto <volvo@maine.rr.com> wrote:
Tuck,

Thanks in advance

Alan @ Alan Auto

----- Original Message -----

From: Tuck O'Brien

To: volvo@maine.rr.com

Sent: Wednesday, September 26, 2018 11:20 AM
Subject: Alan,

| wanted to follow up on the discussion of curbing and re-alignment of D Street approved as part of the MMC
employee garage project. | was wondering if we could seta time to get together on site and discuss options?

Thanks,

Tuck

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1?ik=f75a4d2e64 &view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1612694271201861136&dsqt=1&simpl=msg-f%3A16126...
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Tuck O'Brien

City Planning Director

Department of Planning and Urban Development
Office: (207) 874-8724

Cell: (207) 553-0255

Notice: Under Maine law, documents - including e-mails - in the possession of public officials or city employees
about government business may be classified as public records. There are very few exceptions. As a result,
please be advised that what is written in an e-mail could be released to the public and/or the media if requested.
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Tuck O'Brien

City Planning Director

Department of Planning and Urban Development
Office: (207) 874-8724

Cell: (207) 553-0255

Notice: Under Maine law, documents - including e-mails - in the possession of public officials or city employees about
government business may be classified as public records. There are very few exceptions. As a result, please be
advised that what is written in an e-mail could be released to the public and/or the media if requested.

Tuck O'Brien

City Planning Director

Department of Planning and Urban Development
Office: (207) 874-8724

Cell: (207) 553-0255

Helen Donaldson <hcd@portlandmaine.gov> Thu, Oct 4, 2018 at 10:56 AM
To: Stuart O'Brien <sgo@portlandmaine.gov>, volvo@maine.rr.com

Alan,
Tuck O'Brien asked me to forward you the most recent version of the plan for the D Street sidewalk (attached).

With respect to your existing curb cuts, this plan proposes to retain the curb cut in front of the small garage structure on
your property on D Street, as well as the adjacent driveway, but proposes to close the easterly-most curb cut nearest
Valley Street. As Tuck mentioned, we're happy to meet on site to discuss the curb cuts and the plans.

Best,
Nell Donaldson

On Tue, Oct 2, 2018 at 10:06 AM Tuck O'Brien <sgo@portlandmaine.gov> wrote:

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Alan Auto <volvo@maine.rr.com>
Date: Mon, Oct 1, 2018 at 2:40 PM

Subject: Re: Alan,

To: Tuck O'Brien <sgo@portlandmaine.gov>
Cc: <djones@jbgh.com>

Tuck,
Thanks so much. | look forward to hearing back from you.
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BTW , we few abutters are really the only parties directly impacted by this project. | think the project was initiated for
this neighborhood only about a year ago when the overlay zoning was created. It was attempted to be located
elsewhere earlier but the neighbors were able to nix it. There has been next to no opportunity to actually offer input to
this process (I recieved notice of one Me Med public meeting and the planning board (3 minutes per individual) public
comment meeting after which construction began immediately. I/we are dependent upon the reasonableness of any
public process to assure us it this project will not have a negative impact on us. When | see language in the overlay
zone doc which says that parking pressure on surrounding neighborhoods will be alleviated | feel | have no need to
intervene. When | see that the plan threatens to do the opposite of what is intended by the plan's language ,REMOVE
nearly all of my existing parking, | am going to react. Now | am hearing that the "plan" may threaten to change existing
access to my property. We are not staring off on a very good foot here are we? Well you signed up for this; so | hope
you can make me happy.

Thanks for staying in touch even if | am touchy on this sensitive subject.

Alan

----- Original Message -----
From: Tuck O'Brien

To: Alan Auto
Sent: Monday, October 01, 2018 12:44 PM
Subject: Re: Alan,

Of course, Alan. All | am trying to do is explain what the plan is going forward and get some input. | realize you are
upset with the outcome of the process but the planning for the garage location took over two years, involved dozens
of interested parties and sign off from the full city council and planning board.

| am doing my best to attempt to find a way to accomodate your desires which to this point seem to be move the
garage, leave all your existing curb cuts and all the on street parking. | am not able deliver those items but would like
to try and make sure the changes to D Street are done in the least disruptive way possible.

I will put together an email of what the plan is for your review and comment by Wednesday. | am also able to come
out to your site so you can explain how all of the curb cuts are necessary.

| will be in touch.

Tuck

On Mon, Oct 1, 2018 at 12:23 PM Alan Auto <volvo@maine.rr.com> wrote:
Tuck,
Hi. Are you intending a reply or should | proceed assuming none? Let's set a reply expectation date of by this Wed.

Thanks in advance

Alan @ Alan Auto

----- Original Message -----
From: Tuck O'Brien

To: volvo@maine.rr.com

Sent: Wednesday, September 26, 2018 11:20 AM
Subject: Alan,

| wanted to follow up on the discussion of curbing and re-alignment of D Street approved as part of the MMC
employee garage project. | was wondering if we could seta time to get together on site and discuss options?

Thanks,

Tuck
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Tuck O'Brien

City Planning Director

Department of Planning and Urban Development
Office: (207) 874-8724

Cell: (207) 553-0255

Notice: Under Maine law, documents - including e-mails - in the possession of public officials or city employees
about government business may be classified as public records. There are very few exceptions. As a result,
please be advised that what is written in an e-mail could be released to the public and/or the media if requested.
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Tuck O'Brien

City Planning Director

Department of Planning and Urban Development
Office: (207) 874-8724

Cell: (207) 553-0255

Notice: Under Maine law, documents - including e-mails - in the possession of public officials or city employees about
government business may be classified as public records. There are very few exceptions. As a result, please be
advised that what is written in an e-mail could be released to the public and/or the media if requested.

Tuck O'Brien

City Planning Director

Department of Planning and Urban Development
Office: (207) 874-8724

Cell: (207) 553-0255

Nell Donaldson

City of Portland Planning Division
874-8723
hcd@portlandmaine.gov

E MMC Civil Permit Plan Set_D Street sheets.pdf
2177K

Tuck O'Brien <sgo@portlandmaine.gov> Mon, Nov 5, 2018 at 4:28 PM
To: "Donaldson, Helen" <hcd@portlandmaine.gov>

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Alan Auto <volvo@maine.rr.com>
Date: Mon, Nov 5, 2018 at 4:28 PM

Subject: Re: Alan,

To: Tuck O'Brien <sgo@portlandmaine.gov>

Tuck,

Please address the "alleviate parking pressure on surrounding neighborboods" piece from the TDM portion of the overlay
distict code and why EXACTLY THE OPPOSITE impact is being inflicted upon our neighborhood before | take further
action.You know | will go to some trouble to reverse this. And you know that the City and Me Med have done nothing but
play lip service to neighbors complaints.
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What is it that you hope to accomplish by taking away the curb cut at the corner of D and Valley Sts. Parking is not
possible there anyway.
Alan

----- Original Message -----
From: Tuck O'Brien

To: volvo@maine.rr.com
Sent: Wednesday, September 26, 2018 10:20 AM
Subject: Alan,

| wanted to follow up on the discussion of curbing and re-alignment of D Street approved as part of the MMC employee
garage project. | was wondering if we could seta time to get together on site and discuss options?

Thanks,

Tuck

Tuck O'Brien

City Planning Director

Department of Planning and Urban Development
Office: (207) 874-8724

Cell: (207) 553-0255

Notice: Under Maine law, documents - including e-mails - in the possession of public officials or city employees about
government business may be classified as public records. There are very few exceptions. As a result, please be
advised that what is written in an e-mail could be released to the public and/or the media if requested.
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Tuck O'Brien

City Planning Director

Department of Planning and Urban Development
Office: (207) 874-8724

Cell: (207) 553-0255
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